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TO: Cass County Board of Commissioners 

FROM: Robert W. Wilson  

DATE: September 1, 2022 

SUBJECT: Xcel Energy Rate Information 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

During the 2023 County Budget hearings the Board had questions 
about the cost-effectiveness of the County’s enrollment in a 
curtailment plan with Xcel Energy. The plan allows the County to pay 
a lower rate for the natural gas and electricity used to heat and cool 
our buildings. In exchange for the lower rate Xcel reserves the right 
to require us to curtail or shut off our gas and electric service during 
peak usage times. When curtailed, Cass County must utilize diesel-
powered generators and boilers to provide heating and cooling – and 
incur diesel fuel costs that would not otherwise be required.   

At the Budget Hearings the Administrator and Buildings and Grounds 
Supervisor did not have specific utility cost information available to 
describe Cass County’s cost savings vs. costs incurred by enrolling 
in the curtailment program. 

Buildings and Grounds Supervisor, Gene Gartner has gathered that 
information and we have scheduled a Commission briefing for the 
September 6th Board meeting. This is a briefing only – no Board action 
is required.  

Cass County has been enrolled in Xcel Energy’s curtailment program 
for years. Prior to this past winter, 2008 was last year Mr. Gartner 
remembers a significant number of curtailments. Based on County 
financial records and information provided by Xcel Energy, the cost 
information below is broken down by building:  

Jail: 
Cass County saves approximately $45,049 annually on the jail 
electricity bill due to curtailment participation. When curtailed, the 
average daily fuel cost is: $350/day. There were no jail electrical 
curtailments last year.   

Cass County saves approximately $57,653 annually on the jail natural 
gas bill because of curtailment participation. To date, jail fuel oil is 
approximately $51,000 over budget because of curtailment and the 
use of diesel oil to power the boiler.  An Xcel customer may leave the 
curtailment program, but savings increase with program longevity and 
if we left and came back, our savings would be greatly reduced.   
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Annex:  
Cass County saves approximately $11,713 annually on the Annex electric 
bill because of the curtailment program. Curtailment has required the 
County to utilize the generator to cool the building, with fuel oil costs nearly 
double budgeted amount year-to-date in 2022. (Expended: $9,273.45 
Budget: $5,000.)  Annual natural gas rate savings in the Annex are $5,538 
thanks to program participation. 
 
Courthouse: 
The Courthouse has not been on the curtailment program but will be moving 
forward. The projected annual electric savings is $29,631. No curtailment 
last year.   
 
The savings Cass County experiences by participating in the curtailment 
program significantly outweigh the costs, but there are expenses incurred 
by utilizing the program that could be avoided. 
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